
 

 
 

TO:  Jim Scholl, City Manager       

 

FROM: Donald J. Lee Jr., Chief of Police 

 

DATE: December 13, 2016 

 

RE: Purchase of Patrol Boat and Radiological Equipment 

 

               

 

 

Action Statement:  Respectfully request the City Commission authorize the purchase separately of one 

(1) SAFE 29 Walk Around Cabin patrol boat from SAFE Boats International as well as radiological 

equipment from FLIR Detection, Inc. and Fisher Scientific Company, LLC.  The Safe Boat and 

associated radiological equipment will be purchased pursuant to the City of Key West Code of 

Ordinances, Section 2-797(3) through the General Services Administration (GSA) Schedule contractors 

offering GSA pricing, supported by Brand Name Certifications made pursuant to Section 2-844 as brand 

name products for a combined purchase price of $362,590.37 from the three vendors ($300,191.02 

SAFE Boats International, $25,340.00 FLIR Detection, and $37,059.35 Fisher Scientific). 

 

Background:  Resolution 16-269 (September 20, 2016) approved the award of Grant No. EMW-2016-

PU-00529 from the 2016 Port Security Grant Program (PSGP) for federal funding up to $275,592.00 for 

a new patrol ($91,865.00 City match).  The approved total project cost in the grant award is 

$367,457.00.  The City currently has two boats in which to respond to transportation security incidents.  

One boat is a 29 foot SAFE Boat purchased in 2003 that was repowered in 2014 with PSGP funding.  

The other boat is on loan from the Florida Department of Law Enforcement (FDLE).  KWPD is 

responsible for all maintenance on the FDLE boat as well as repowering the boat when needed.  With 

the purchase of a new SAFE Boat as described in the attached quote, the FDLE boat will be returned 

once the new patrol boat is operational. 

 

The quote for the new SAFE Boat contains items with open market pricing totaling $57,804.67 of the 

$300,191.02 purchase price.  This represents approximately 20% of the purchase price in the SAFE Boat 

quote.  However, the majority of the open market cost is for two engines at a cost of $41,532.18 and for 

an upgrade to bolster mounted suspension seats at a cost of $7,958.21.  Both prices were compared to 

prices from other vendors in an “open market environment” and were found to be reasonable.  The 

remaining open market items totaling $8,314.28 were reviewed and found in our professional judgment 

to be reasonably priced. 



 

 
 

   

 

Financial Impact:  The combined purchase price of $362,590.37 is budgeted in Account 1012101 

5216400.  The PSGP grant will reimburse up to 75% of eligible costs or $271,942.78.  The City’s 25% 

match totals $90,647.59. 

 

Recommendation:  We recommend the City Commission authorize the purchase of a SAFE Boat 

International patrol boat and radiological equipment from FLIR Detection, Inc. and Fisher Scientific 

Company, LLC for the Key West Police Department (KWPD). 
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